

27<sup>th</sup> May 2021

## Dear Parent/Carer

As we complete the last week of this half term, we are looking forward to the children taking part in the 'Race for Life' event on Friday. The children will need to come to school dressed in colourful sportswear! Due to COVID restrictions we will <u>not</u> be opening this event up to any spectators but will keep you all updated via Twitter and our school webpage. Already we have raised a marvellous £1800 from your online donations. If you would like to sponsor any pupil in school, or sponsor our collective efforts as a whole, please visit our Just Giving Page

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/leasingham-st-andrews

At present, , all CURRENT school systems will stay the same regarding entering and leaving school and the classes working in bubbles as we start the next half term. We are currently waiting for updated guidance regarding June and July and will keep you informed of any changes to our systems. It continues to be important that your child(ren) arrive at school promptly for their given start time.

PE days will continue to be the same for most classes but please check the new timetable which is available on the school website under newsletters. Children will continue to come to school, on their specified days in their PE kit, also, if the weather improves please make sure they have had sun cream applied before coming to school and bring a hat and a water bottle.

If your child is currently receiving a school lunch, please can you inform school if you wish to provide one from home. We currently order these weekly and there is a cost to the school; one weeks notice would be appreciated if your child is bring their own.

Finally, we wish you all a happy and safe half term and look forward to a sunny and more normal last half term. There are lots of new things we would like to do but we must always adhere to the guidelines given.

**Yours Sincerely** 

**David Hodgson** 

Headteacher







